OSURA Board Meeting Minutes





                  January 11,  2013




                 10:00 – 12:00 noon   

Present:  Roy Arnold, Sue Borden, Kelly DiCristina,  Carroll DeKock, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Mary Ann Roberts, Shelly Signs, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet

Absent: David Chilcote, Carol Kronstad, Cheryl Lyons, 
Approval of December 7 Minutes –
Terri Tower moved that the minutes be approved as corrected.  Sue Borden seconded the motion and it carried.  (In Program Committee: The spelling of Curt McCann’s name was corrected; his planned tour is for April, not May; and information about the videographer/historian suggested for a future program was clarified).



Treasurer’s Report - Carroll DeKock distributed the financial reports prior to the board meeting.  The balance in the OSU Foundation OSURA Fund is $12,464, while the Scholarship Endowment balance is $25,847, and the Scholarship Fund is $2,173.  OSURA has spent $5,005 of its fiscal year allocation of $9,000 the State funds.
Old Business

 (1) Board-meeting guests - Jock Mills has been scheduled for the March board meeting,  and Steve Clark will meet with the Board in February.
Committee Reports

Program:  Helen Polensek called attention to George Keller’s announcement of OSURA’s visit to the new Animal Science Bldg. on Tuesday, January 15.  Curt McCann is planning a tour to the Zoo, Tuesday, April 16th.  The date is tentative, and may switch to April 9 because of discounted admission fees on second Tuesdays. Edith Madden is working on the Native American PowWow event in May. A question was received asking about the many events scheduled on Tuesdays.  While there seems to be a pattern, there is no one set day for OSURA events, and an effort will be made to have some variety of days.  
Membership - no report
Communications/Newsletter – Terri Tower reported that an electronic news update is still in the works.  OSURA will provide all the content in final form, but will need support from University Events for formatting.
Member Services - Gordon Reistad noted that the Melinda Manore presentation is scheduled on Tuesday, March 5, and the announcements have gone out.  Feb, 14 is when the Member Services committee will meet.  Tony Van Vliet volunteered to check on a member question about repayment of PERS over-payment amounts in the “window” period. The concern relates to amounts withdrawn in lump sum that were rolled into an IRA, with repayments now coming from after-tax payments. A question about serving refreshments at OSURA programs was raised, and the Board agreed that this was generally not done.
Scholarship -
Tom Savage distributed an up-date on scholarship information provided to applicants.  One more committee member is desired, and Shelly will send names of individuals who have noted an interest in the scholarship committee.  The Committee is aiming for $5,000 to allocate this year, perhaps 5 scholarships @ $1,000.  Another option is giving more scholarships at a somewhat lower amount.  The committee has flexibility to determine the number and amount of scholarships based on various qualifications of the applicants.  Jim Krueger noted the need to arrange for publicity with newspapers when scholars are announced.  The specific overall amount to be allocated to scholarships can be approved by the board closer to the time that selections are made.  
Volunteer - Sue Borden reported that the announcement seeking Career Fair volunteers will go out early in February.  In Fall term alone, 152 volunteer hours were clocked – it was a very busy time. 
Staff report - 
Kelly DiCristina has been promoted to full time Events Coordinator.  All OSURA requests should be sent to Kelly from now on. The Discovery Lecture Series is scheduled for April 3 at 7:00 PM, featuring Julie Gerberding, M.D. and former head of CDC. Her topic is “Healthy System Transformation: Becoming the Healthiest Nation.” This lecture could be promoted at our March 5 program.  The Faculty/staff art show is now on display at LaSells Stewart Center.  The Board is asked to encourage retirees to submit next year (the call for submissions is in January) and perhaps include the call in the April OSURA Newsletter.  The OSU Flickr gallery is currently OSURA’s photo system on the website.  OSU is moving to make the OSU Flickr account driven by news media, with carefully selected photos.  Thus University Events will assist OSURA to set up its own Flickr account.  It will look the same to those looking at it, but be accessible to OSURA Board members with a user name and password. This makes photos accessible for the Newsletter.  Shelly noted that, when submitting photos for posting, it would be helpful to provide information with the photos including date, event, names, and activities.  

New Business

(1) Campus e-mail connection – Shelly Signs raised the question of retirees’ access to the onid service provider. Currently Emeritus rank retirees retain most of their access, with their departments paying $2.00 per month. The question is what can be done for those without Emeritus status?  Since there is a lack of information about what retirees want by way of computer access (i.e. OSU e-mail address only; more access, etc.) the Board approved a survey of OSURA members to find out. Shelly will ask for Board review before sending it out.  Sue Borden noted that she would like WiFi Access when on campus.  There was general agreement that an edu e-mail account provides some credibility not given by others, especially when providing letters of reference or communicating with students by e-mail.  

(2) Nominations Committee start-up - Jim Krueger noted that there are two categories for the nominations committee to select, new Board members and new officers.  Election of new members is done at the annual meeting.  Terri Tower is chair of Nominations, and two additional committee members are needed.  Current Board members are asked to volunteer, and also provide names of those who might want to be on the Board. 
(3)  Interest group start up – Jim Krueger would like to get at least one group going this month.  He has talked with Gordon Reistad, and they are seeking a way to get one going.  One possibility is to find 3-4 members who have interest in a topic or activity, and then solicit joiners. Board members were asked to send Jim an e-mail if you’d like to meet with Jim and Gordon, possibly toward the end of January.  
(4) OSURA History effort – Terri Tower, Mary Ann Roberts, Jim Krueger, and Tom McClintock are taking on this task, and will make an effort to getting started in Winter term..  Time is needed to go through archival boxes.  Early members such as Jean Peters, Bill Smart, JoAnne Trow, etc. will also be involved. Thirty years from now, new retirees will have a clear paper trail to go back to, and the data will help justify our existence.  
Tom McClintock and Jim Krueger will be reviewing the by-laws in next few months.  Jim asked for suggestions from the Board to add to or change the meeting process.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 A.M.
Board meetings: Fridays, 10:00 A.M:  Feb. 1, Mar. 1, Apr 5, May 3, May 8 (Annual Meeting)
